
PRESIDENT’S PROSE

October was just packed with Back Country Horsemen’s activities and November looks to be just as exciting.  We’ll be having our annual White Sands Ride and Pot Luck on the first Saturday of the month, and a ride into the Dona Ana Mountains on the third Saturday.  Our monthly meeting will be at the home of Carol Edmonds, which is always a great place to gather, and you can get a look at her gorgeous new horse, if you haven’t seen he[image: image1.png]
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r yet!

The Organ Mountains-Desert Peaks Wilderness Act is now making its way through Congress.  Our efforts over the past several years have come to fruition in this proposed bill.  Please take the time to thank Senators Bingaman and Udall for introducing this bill (S1689) and stating your support of their efforts to preserve our open spaces for future generations.  Contact info for our senators and representatives are at the end of this newsletter.

Plans are being made for next year’s Rendezvous, in a different part of the state, and it should be even better than this year’s shindig.  The BCHNM board discussed ways to improve on it and potential sites for next year.  The plan is for each chapter to host the rendezvous in their area so that we can all get a chance to learn new trails all over the state.  Next year’s rendezvous site will be determined at the next board meeting in January. 

Fourteen of us rode into the restricted area of Soledad Canyon on October 17th.  Member and Range Rider Dave Rains led us on a trip into the past, with a running history lesson as we explored the homesteads of the Beasley family, who ran sheep and cattle in the canyon during the late 1800’s and early 1900’s.  They were very innovative people and the structures they built are standing firm to this day.  There are some huge oak and juniper trees back there, and the grass was thick and high.  Unfortunately we didn’t see any deer,  and Dave explained that the reason for that was the proliferation of mountain lions in the Organ Mountains.  They seem to know that they can escape hunters by crossing into the firing range, where no hunter is allowed…  It was a great ride on a perfect day and we all enjoyed the ride immensely.  Dave hopes to lead us back there again, hopefully in the spring.

We welcome new members Sandy and Brandy Craeger from Deming, Yvonne Denzler of Las Cruces, and associate member Bob Garza of El Paso.  

I hope all of you put in your comments to the Forest Service on their Travel Management Plan.  We’ve got to continue to make our voices heard on the issues affecting horsemen, or we’ll be left behind, locked out, or forgotten in the thing they call ‘progress’.  

Early-Bird Special on membership ~ pay your 2010 dues now and get a jump on the new year!  Send a check ($30 individual, $40 family) to LRG BCH, at P.O. Box 445, Radium Springs, NM 88054.  

Many thanks to Don Patterson for hosting the October meeting at his lovely home on the hill! 

OCTOBER MEETING MINUTES

Members present:  Don Patterson, Pat Buls, Carol Edmonds, Bob Zeissel

Guest:  Cathy Leslie

Location:  the home of Don & Ruth Patterson

Ms. Leslie spoke to us regarding the Dona Ana Municipal Water Company’s proposed sewage plant on Hope Road in the north valley, adjacent to the Rio Grande River.  She also talked about a water treatment plant proposed by the same company to be located immediately behind Fort Selden State Park and Monument.  Neither of these locations are zoned for industrial use and are better left as residential or agricultural.  Both sites are adjacent to traditional hiking/riding areas and would be better located elsewhere.  Ms. Leslie informed us of a meeting addressing these issues to be held October 21 at 6 pm at the Dona Ana Elementary School Cafeteria.  All present signed a petition against the Hope Rd. site for the wastewater treatment plant.

Potential improvements to next year’s Rendezvous were discussed.  Carol suggested we have local members present at the site for a week surrounding the weekend of the Rendezvous, so that people from furthest away will have guides for more than a day or two and could stay longer.  Pat suggested we have raffle tickets printed or distributed to all chapters so that members not attending could have a chance at the raffle items.  She also suggested we have local emergency provider’s phone numbers available (in packets), and that we invite prospective members to attend the clinics and the catered dinner for a fee.

Carol Edmonds offered to host the November meeting.

Bob Zeissel offered to host a pot luck and river ride in December.

Respectfully submitted by Pat Buls, President

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

November 7:  White Sands Pot Luck and Ride, 11 am.  Permit and Directions attached.

November 14:  Second Saturday Competitive Trail Ride at Pat Buls’ place, 10 am.  See details in Classified section.

November 19:  LRGC Monthly Meeting at Carol Edmonds’ place, 6 pm.  

Directions to Carol Edmonds' Place:  To get to Shalem Colony Rd. from Las Cruces, head North on Valley (Hwy 185) and Shalem Colony will be the first left turn (to the west) after Rancho Algodones.  Follow Shalem Colony Rd. across the Rio Grande Bridge and Paradise Lane will be the first road to the left  after you cross the river.  

From the south you can take Picacho (Hwy 70) west to Shalem Colony and go a long way north to Paradise Lane, which will be on your right just before the Rio Grande Bridge.  Carol’s place is on the left and has big pine trees out front.  3520 Paradise Lane.

November 21:  Patrol Dona Ana Mountains from the West Goat Mt. Parking Area, 10 am.

Directions:  Take Dona Ana exit from I-25 North of Las Cruces. Go east (right if you come from the south). Turn left at first left (Del Rey Blvd). Turn right at first right (Calle Las Lomas). Turn left at La Reina Rd (at end of Calle Las Lomas). Turn right on Desert Wind Way. Take this road 1 or 1.5 miles back to parking lot. You will cross a cattle guard and the parking lot will be just beyond where the power lines cross the road.

December 5:  Pot Luck Meeting and Ride the River from Bob & Tracie Zeissel’s place, 10 am.

Directions:  Take Highway 185 (North Valley Drive) to Trail’s End (the first left turn north of Shalem Colony – just as you enter a pecan orchard), turn left onto Trail’s End and follow it about a mile to Pony Express Court on the left.  The Zeissel’s is the second house on Pony Express Court (6420).  The Zeissel’s number is 647-1412.

December 12:  Second Saturday Competitive Trail Ride in Faulkner Canyon, 10 am.

Directions:  Take Valley Drive north from Las Cruces, (Hwy. 185) to Radium Springs.  Pass the Fort Selden turn-off (don’t turn – continue North) –  you will cross the river and then pass the Blue Moon Bar where the highway turns toward the West.  Faulkner Canyon Road is about a half-mile West of the Blue Moon Bar and has a green street sign.  Go left onto Faulkner Canyon Rd. and proceed about a mile to a gate.  Enter and close the gate behind you, then proceed about a mile and a half to an old stone house with corrals and windmill.  The arroyo widens out just beyond this house and you can park along the right side where there’s room to turn around.
CLASSIFIEDS ~ free to LRGC members! Contact Pat Buls with your ad info.
SECOND SATURDAY Monthly Competitive Trail Ride!  Riders of the Purple Sage will stage a monthly competitive trail ride in Dona Ana County at different sites with natural obstacles and prizes for winners in adult and junior rider (under age 15) divisions.  Rides will be three to six miles (1 to 2 hours) in length, and riders will be judged on negotiation of obstacles.  Come for the fun of it, test your skills, improve your horse’s focus and challenge his mind.  The November 14 Ride will be at Pat Buls’ place in Radium Springs at 10 am. Call or email Pat to sign up and get more details:  505-990-7801; gentletamer1@peoplepc.com

HAY FOR SALE:  grass/alfalfa mix, real nice clean heavy bales (2 strand) about 20% alfalfa.  Contact Milette Lanphere:  575-649-4307.

Riding lessons and horses trained in a gentle, low-stress environment, including arena obstacles and trail riding.  Call Pat Buls, The Gentle Tamer, at 525-9334.

Websites of our Congressmen, where you can get their email addresses:

 
US Senator Jeff Bingaman:  http://bingaman.senate.gov  Phone# 800-443-8658

  
US Senator Tom Udall:  http://udall.senate.gov  Phone# 202-224-6621

  
US Representative Harry Teague:  http://teague.house.gov  Phone# 202-225-2365

  
US Representative Silvestre Reyes:  http://reyes.house.gov Phone# 202-225-4831
Online Calendar for members:  http//www.familytimeplanner.com/LRGBCH1
Information on the Rio Grande Trail: 
http://www.emnrd.state.nm.us/PRD/riograndeconcept.htm
For up-to-date info on National Forests and BLM areas, go to http://www.nmfireinfo.com or http://gacc.nifc.gov/swcc/information/firerestrictions/nm/restrictions_nm.htm.

Don’t forget to order your horse supplies online from COUNTRY SUPPLY at http://www.countrysupply.com and enter the Country Care Code:  BCHLRGC
Five percent of your purchase will be contributed to our club.

For some interesting info on the barefoot horse:

http://www.hoofrehab.com/index.htm 

For some very interesting info on feeding the horse:

www.safergrass.org
The web homepage of the New Mexico DOT BPE program has been updated
now that our new BPE Coordinator Tom Trowbridge is in the saddle.
http://www.nmshtd.state.nm.us/main.asp?secid=11190


For info on how to GEOCACHE check out the official website:  http://www.geocaching.com/
For info on mounted orienteering:  http://www.nacmo.org
P.O. Box 445, Radium Springs, NM 88054
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Back Country Horsemen of America is a service organization working in the back country to perpetuate the common-sense use and enjoyment of horses in America’s back country and wilderness areas.  We work to insure that public lands remain open to recreational stock use; to assist the various government agencies in their maintenance and management of said resource; to educate, encourage and solicit active participation in the use of the back country resource by stock users and the general public commensurate with our heritage, and to foster and encourage the formation of new state organizations and BCHA.
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